Ferryhill and Ruthrieston Community Council
Minutes of meeting of Wednesday 13th March 2024

Present:	
Community Council members
Kevin McIvor - Secretary
Catherine Campbell - Treasurer and Minutes
William Rae - Planning and Licensing
Ishbel Shand - Planning and Licensing
Gregor McAbery

CITY COUNCILLORS
Cllr Christian Allard
Cllr Derek Davidson
Cllr Simon Watson
	

1. Welcome and Apologies

1. The Chairman was absent.  William Rae was nominated as chair, opened the meeting and welcomed attendees.  Introductions were offered.
2. Apologies were received from Michael Winn, Cllr Kusznir, Cllr Yuill.


2. Councillors’ reports


Cllr Davidson
Activities have included:
· Various local complaints relating to Ruthrieston Road
· Car Parking in bus lanes
· Housing Queries
· Margaret Place.  Potholes – part owned by council, and two letting agencies who are not yet willing to pay for repairs.

Councillor Christian Allard
Activities have included:
· Responded to queries related to road repairs on Bon Accord Street.
· The ACC 2024/5 Budget – 
· council tax freeze implemented to assist particularly the “working poor” who pay council tax but are not in receipt of benefits.
· Highlighted anti poverty, Aberdeen fund, education budgets protected (increased due to inflation).
· School estate reviewed – Victorian schools.  Ferryhill Primary School substantial repairs £17M awarded.  There is a question as to where will house children while work is ongoing, the council are exploring various options - Walker Road School in Torry is a possibility if the school must be closed.
· Encouraged public to use public pools rather than private pools to help make the case for that funding.

· Question – regarding the small pool at Tullos, which is the only local pool which is shallow enough for learners and is consistently full well before session times.  Staffing seems to be the limiting factor, but additional staffing cost must be marginal compared to the cost of heating.  
Action - Councillors will follow this point up with council officers.

Cllr Simon Watson
· Budget and RAAC in Torry have absorbed a lot of time.  
· Council tax freeze – no option to top up with smaller council tax rises after council tax freeze funding.  
· Proposed to reopen libraries 
· Value for money due to CAPEX at beach.
· Finance and Resources committee, UK shared prosperity fund.  Another round of bids later this year.

Questions:
· Point raised regarding housing repairs.  Online reporting is difficult for people.  Lack of call-backs when pressing “1” for call-back.  5.6% void housing not being let.  Lack of joined up thinking between the health board and the council.  
· The Improvement Service – run by COSLA and Aberdeen has poor score regarding adult social funding.
· Councillors reported a lack of funding in local councils due to a lack of funds trickling down from government.  Adult social care is particularly problematic.  National care service is coming online this year, so waiting to see the results.

Action - Catherine post on facebook and circulate to interested organisations regarding grant funding from UK shared prosperity fund.

3. Police Report
· No police present, report was previously circulated.
· Policing on traffic issues on Holburn St / ASDA is proving to be effective. 13 or 14 people charged.
· Gregor wrote on behalf of FRCC on closure of Whinhill box, but this is not yet finally confirmed.  

Action - Gregor will ask for speed survey around Ferryhill School

4. Approval of minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting 14th February were approved with one correction to be made.

5. Planning, licensing and public transport update (William)
No updates for planning

6. Financial Report 
· No transactions since the previous meeting.
· Balance was reported as £1172.00
· £97.28 due for insurance (by 31st March)

ASDA are currently awarding grants and looking for suitable funding.

Action – Catherine liaise with Cllr Davidson regarding ASDA funding.

7. AOCB

· Bon Accord Sinkhole – given the sinkhole was apparently due to improper repairs previously, will the council pursue the contractor?  Councillors confirmed that yes the council will explore this option.
· Prema has moved away from Aberdeen and is therefore is no longer a member of the community council.
· Thanks were given to councillors and officers for their prompt engagement on road safety issues around Ferryhill school during Great Southern Road/Holburn Street, and Bon Accord Street closures.
· Ferryhill School funding proposals and P7 prom proposals.
· The Community Council agreed to award Ferryhill School funding of £250 for sports equipment; £170 for road safety awareness posters; and the Ferryhill School PTA £100 for the P7 Prom.
· The community council nominated two local trustees of the community centres, one from Ferryhill CC and one from Ruthrieston CC, to attend the Royal Garden Party in July 2024.
· Ferryhill School Parent Council next meeting planned for March 21st 2024

Action: Gregor to look into spend opportunities for kids/groups at Ruthrieston Community Centre


Next meeting 10th April 2024, 7:15pm at Ferryhill Community Centre.

· William Rae, Acting Chair
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